
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls to fight organized crime and drugs

Sayyid  Ammar  Al-Hakeem,  head  of  Al-Hikma  National  Movement,  discussed  security  updates,

elevating police service efficiency to prepare them to hold the security file as planned with

the Minister of Interior, his Excellency Mr. Abdulameer Al-Shimmari on 25/2/2023, His Eminence

affirmed  the  importance  of  maintaining  training,  building  capacities  and  using  modern

technology in security services.

H.E. called to combat organized crime, curb it, and double the efforts to fight drugs through

preemptive operations, as is the case in countering terrorism.

H.E. also affirmed the importance of upgrading the work of departments that are in direct

contact with the citizen, as many of the Ministry of Interior’s departments are concerned with

the citizen from the moment of his birth to his death, and emphasized issuing the national ID

card and how important it is relative to the e-services presented by the ministry and the

horizons of its usage, including in the elections.


